
 

 

 

May 9, 2024 

 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol  1036 Longworth House Office Bldg. 

Washington, D.C. 20515 Washington, D.C. 20515 

  

  

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I write to you requesting funding for the City of Kennesaw Neighborhood Improvement Project 

in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Kennesaw, 

located at 2529 J.O. Stephenson Avenue, Kennesaw, GA 30144. This funding would be used to 

resurface existing streets, install sidewalks, and improve drainage in four neighborhoods 

immediately surrounding the downtown area. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer 

funds because this project does not qualify for funding through other federal programs, such as 

the Community Development Block Grant program, and the benefits to the city and surrounding 

economy would be outsized compared to the upfront cost of these improvements.  

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 

U.S.C. 5305(a)(2).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

  

 

Barry Loudermilk 

Member of Congress      

 

 


